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BB&J  FRESH  FROZEN  MEATS
A quality beef product.

Vacuum Wrapped State Inspected Meats

Ground Beef
Cubed Steak

Sirloin Tip Roast
Stew Beef

T-Bone Steak
Sirloin Steak

Ribeye 
Steak

Owner: Bryan Cash
704-475-3820

Located at
Cason Old Field

Mild & Hot Sausage
Pork Chops & Pork Roast

Now
offering

Off Frame Modular

3 Bedroom
2 Bath

1ST CHOICE HOUSING IN MONROE
2008 East Roosevelt Street
Monroe  •  704-225-8850 
www.1stchoicemonroe.com

$77,000 TURN KEY JOB

Stride with Pride 
Comes to Circles of Hope

The youngest members of Circles of Hope will go
back to school with brand new shoes, thanks to NC
State Trooper Landric Reid and his helpers.  Trooper
Reid, who originated the “Stride with Pride” program
two years ago, came to the weekly Circles of Hope
meeting at First United Methodist Church on August
15 with new shoes for 26 children.  Helping him
were Patti Poulnott, her son Jackson Poulnott and
her niece Hannah Baker.

Reid said that in the first year Stride with Pride
collected 87 pairs of shoes.  Last year, the
program gave away 133 pairs, and this year he
has collected 245 pairs and expects to get 30
more.  Donors give shoes they have purchased or
cash to buy them, he said.

Reid knows the importance of new shoes for
children starting the new school year.  “I didn’t have
new shoes when I was a boy,” he recalled.  “I want

to make a positive impact on kids so they don’t become a statistic.” 
“Positive” was the word as each child went up to the stage to receive his or

her new shoes.  Beaming, they hurried to try on their shoes, showing off to
each other.  Reid and Poulnott made certain the shoes fit before each child left,
and if they didn’t, promised a replacement pair.

Circles of Hope is a part of Circles USA, a national anti-poverty program.
Circle members meet weekly at First United Methodist Church in
Wadesboro or other community venues as announced.  After a free meal,
they attend classes and workshops that teach life skills aimed at lifting the
participants from poverty to the middle class.

Circles is currently recruiting new members.  For more information call
Yulonda Lindsey at 704-994-2333 or Stephen Shytle at 704-694-3654.
Volunteers are also welcome. 

Donations may be made out to Hands for Hope and mailed to 118 East
Morgan Street, Wadesboro, NC 28170 or online at
www.circlesofhopeanson.org.

Spotlight on Anson Cooperative Extension Agents
Each week The Express will share some of the many accomplishments of our local Agricultural

Extension agents.  Their dedication to and work for Anson citizens benefits all of us either directly
or indirectly.  This week’s spotlight is on Pam Layfield, Administrative Assistant for the
Cooperative Extension Center.

Pam Layfield serves as Administrative Assistant for the Anson County Cooperative Extension
Center.  Working on staff for six years, she received the promotion this past spring after applying
and interviewing for the job.  

In her position she is the first person to receive visitors and clients face to face as well as by
telephone.  She assists all staff members by helping with correspondence, meetings, programs
and events.  As the Administrative Assistant, Pam also handles all the financials for the office,
manages the county website, and secures approval for facility use, all in addition to many other
administrative tasks.  

Pam serves as one of the regional new hire contacts for the Electronic I-9 System through NC
State University, which has brought many faces through the door
from around the Piedmont.

An active member of the NC Cooperative Extension
Administrative Association, Pam serves as second Vice President with the South
Central District Association and is on the Scholarship Committee. 

She also serves on the Anson County Juvenile Crime Prevention Council as Vice Chair and
on the monitoring committee.  She is on the Advisory Board of the Anson County State
Employees Credit Union.  Pam serves on the Anson County Early College School
Improvement Team and as President of the Parent Council. 

The most interesting aspect of all of this is that Pam is currently the only office support
person on the Cooperative Extension staff due to a vacant position.  But, she still manages
to get all of this done, in addition to her outside organizations.  

How?  She says she loves her job with Cooperative Extension, the people she works with,
and community she helps to serve.  And the office is fortunate to have her.

Pam is a resident of Anson County and married to Paul “Sandy” Layfield.  They have two
children, Madison, who is a senior at East Carolina University, and Parker, who is a senior at
Anson County Early College.

Wildlife Commission Pre-Hunting Season Tree Stand Safety Tips
The NC Wildlife Resources Commission's Home From The Hunt safety campaign is

reminding hunters to be as cautious with tree stands prior to deer season as they should while
hunting.  “As hunters begin to set up tree stands as part of their preparation, safety is still
rule number one,” said Travis Casper, the state hunter education coordinator.  “Whether you
are scouting a location, trimming shooting lanes and putting up your tree stand, even on a
trial basis, use the same precautions you would during hunting season.”

Casper recommended using a lineman-style belt in addition to a full-body harness when first
putting a tree stand in place.  “This minimizes the chance of falls and potential injury,” he
said.  “And always select a healthy, straight tree for placement.”

Other Home From The Hunt recommendations:
• Never carry anything as you climb - use a haul line to raise and lower equipment.
• Maintain three points of contact when climbing.
• Follow manufacturer instructions.
• Don't exceed manufacturer's maximum height settings.
• Have an emergency signal device with you.
• Tell someone where you plan to go.

As with any piece of equipment, tree stands need inspection before use.  Replace rusted
bolts, frayed straps or, if needed, buy a new tree stand.  Leaving a tree stand up from one
season to the next has some inherent problems that outweigh any convenience.  When a tree
stand is exposed to the elements due to long-term placement,
it may have damaged straps, ropes and attachment cords -
any of which may potentially lead to breakage and failure.

For more information on hunting seasons, Hunting Heritage
Apprentice Permits and the Hunter Education Program visit
www.ncwildlife.org.

Use of Firearm Suppressors Will
Become Legal for Taking Wildlife

North Carolina will allow the use of suppressors on firearms
while legally taking wildlife, effective October 1.  A suppressor,
sometimes referred to as a "silencer," muffles or minimizes the
report of a firearm when it is fired.  This statutory change is
not reflected in the 2013-2014 North Carolina Inland Fishing,
Hunting and Trapping Regulations Digest which was
published by the NC Wildlife Resources Commission prior to
the legislation being passed.

A hunter or trapper must meet federal requirements to own
a suppressor, which includes registering the device and paying
a federal tax, along with a criminal background check processed
by the sheriff's office in the applicant's county of residence.

“The Bureau of Alcohol, Tobacco and Firearms administers
the procedure to own a firearms suppressor,” said Maj. Todd
Kennedy, field supervisor for the Commission's Division of
Law Enforcement.  “The Wildlife Commission does not have
any involvement in the process to obtain a suppressor.”

Lunch & Learn Session on Hospice
The Anson County Chamber of Commerce and Hospice of

Union and Anson County cordially invite you to attend their
next Lunch & Learn Session titled, “Hospice Services - Who
We Are, Philosophy and Service, How to Access
Medicare/Hospice Benefits.”  You will learn more about their
organization, how and why their philosophy and services are
important, and how to find the answers to tough questions that
may help you get the benefits you need.  Becky Marro and
Tami Harris, Hospital Liaison/Admissions RNs, will present.

Chamber members are invited to please come for this free
Lunch & Learn Session on Tuesday, August 27th at 11:45
a.m. that will be held at the Anson County Chamber of
Commerce.  Seating will be limited to the first 25, so please
RSVP your attendance as soon as possible.  The deadline for
registration will be August 23.  If you RSVP and do not attend
you will be billed $5 for your lunch.  You may register by calling
704-694-4181 or email to ansonchamber@windstream.net.

Don’t forget your business cards for door prizes and to share
with other attendees.

Crystal McLendon picks up shoes for an absent Circle
member. Shown, from left, Mclendon, Jackson Poulnott, Patti
Poulnott, Hannah Baker and NC State Trooper Landric Reid,
the Director of “Stride with Pride.”

Sisters Jachen, Janyige, Janikie, and
Shanelle Ervin-Lennon are ready for
school with their new shoes provided
by Stride with Pride.

Pam Layfield

CHURCH SANCTUARY FOR SALE OR LEASE IN ROCKINGHAM
Highway 1 South at Highway 74 Bypass: Brick construction, large sanctuary
seats approx 200. Large classrooms, pastor’s study, separate fellowship hall
building. Includes pews & pulpit furniture.  Sale $375,000 or Lease $1,550 per month
Additional home/parsonage next door also available.

RICHMOND COUNTY LAND FOR SALE
Development Potential: Approximately 7.5 acres on Fifth Street in Hamlet.  Close to
800 feet frontage on Fifth Street.  Located at intersection with Old Cheraw Highway,
across from WKDX Radio Station, about 1 mile from Highway 74.               $25,000
Development Potential - Investor Price: Approximately 15 acres on Fifth Street
in Hamlet.  Approximately 575 feet of frontage on Fifth Street, approximately 350 feet
frontage on Old Cheraw Highway.  Beside WKDX Radio Station in residential area,
approximately 1 mile from Highway 74. Sold as one parcel.                         $30,000

Call 704-681-5776THE LYON COMPANY

BEAUTIFULLY RENOVATED STONE HOME ON WEST WADE STREET
507 West Wade Street in Wadesboro. 2 large bedrooms, 2 full baths. New: wiring, roof,
plumbing, ac/heat, windows & more. Granite & custom cabinetry in kitchen & baths, hardwood
flooring, deck, fireplace with gas logs, custom moldings throughout. Baths feature frameless
glass enclosures, premium fixtures, Jacuzzi. Premium appliances. Lots more! 1+ acre lot. $160,000

OWN THE SQUARE!  LOT AT CORNER OF WADE & GREENE STREETS
Formerly the site of Fox & Lyon Drug Store.  $30,000

OWN THE TOP OF ANSON COUNTY! 8± Acres on Top of Fountain Hill
Possibly the highest point in the county.  Triangular shaped, wooded.        $45,000

APARTMENT FOR RENT - 2 BEDROOM, RENOVATED
Highway 74 East in Wadesboro, across from Mini Mart. Hardwood floors, new
appliances (ice maker fridge, stove, dishwasher), washer & dryer, central air/heat,
ceiling fans, large yard, garage parking. $550 per month

1 ROOM OFFICE SPACE FOR LEASE IN EXPRESS BUILDING
205 West Morgan Street in Wadesboro. Renovated, features common area waiting
room outside of office. Includes utilities & remodeled bathroom.          $300 per month

BEACHUM & LEE FORD
Highway 74 West in Wadesboro •Sales 704-694-4101 • Service 704-694-3104

www.BeachumLeeFord.com        Business is GREAT...There Must Be a Reason!

Special Used Car Low Rate Financing: 2013 3.49% for 78 months; 2012 3.49% for 78 months; 2011 3.49% for 78 months; 2010 @ 3.49% for 75 months; 2008 - 2009 @ 4.5% for 72 months;
2006 - 2007 @ 6.5% for 63 months; 2004 - 2005 @ 7.9% for 60 months. Based on $1,800 cash or trade. Certain conditions apply; 720 or higher Beacon; does not include tax, tag, title & $169 doc fee. 

2009 Mercury Sable Premier
Premier, Low Miles, Locally Owned

2011 Ford Taurus Limited
Silver

$249 per month$249 per month

2013 Ford Escape SEL
27k Miles, Blue

$289 per month

2011 Ford Escape SLS
Like New, Sangria Red

$249 per month

2012 Ford Focus SEL

$229 per month

2013 Ford Mustang
Convertible! 17k Miles, Auto, Gray

$269 per month

2013 Ford Edge
28k Miles, EcoBoost, Black, Sharp!

$299 per month

LIKE
NEW!

2010 Ford Fusion SE
Steel Gray

$199 per month

This Week Only...
2003 Ford Mustang GT

Black, Super Nice!!

$8,995

Stk#1481PStk#1478P

Stk#1482P Stk#1139P

Over 300 Horsepower!

SEND YOUR STUDENT BACK TO SCHOOL
IN A NEW VEHICLE FROM BEACHUM & LEE FORD

Bowman Class of 1983 30th Reunion

The Bowman High School Class of 1983, will hold their
30th Year Class Reunion on October 11-13.  For further
details please contact Samantha Tillman at
tillmansamantha6@yahoo.com.


